
 

 

TRACT 38437 - Jackson Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Eros on July 12, 2006, being more fully described as follows: All of their 
right, title and interest in and to the lands, including but not limited 
to streets, alleys, parks, and any other lands, owned by the Town of Eros, 
located within Sections 1 and 12, Township 16 North, Range 1 West, Jackson 
Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 32.53 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC to Agency and by 
Resolution from the Town Of Eros authorizing the Mineral Board to act in 
its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 32.53 Tract Number: 38437
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TRACT 38438 - Franklin Parish School Board - Franklin Parish, Louisiana 
The State Mineral Board acting on behalf of the Franklin Parish School 
Board, pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted by that (those) body(ies) and in 
accordance with Louisiana Revised Statutes 30:121-136 and 151-156, as 
amended, and Article XIV, Section 16(A)(9) and (B) of the Louisiana 
Constitution of 1974, as same may be continued and promulgated in proper 
statutory form and, further, amended from time to time, advertises the 
lands not under mineral lease on July 12, 2006, excluding the beds and 
bottoms of all navigable water bodies located within the following: All or 
a portion of Section 16, Township 13 North, Range 6 East in Franklin 
Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 140 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: FRANKLIN PARISH SCHOOL BOARD to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Franklin Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in 
its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 140 Tract Number: 38438 
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TRACT 38439 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on July 12, 2006, being more 
fully described as follows: An undivided ½ interest tract of land herein 
described to wit, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable waters, 
belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from State of 
Louisiana, Department of Transportation and Development, together with all 
of the improvements thereon and all rights, ways, privileges, servitudes 
and advantages thereunto belonging or in any wise appertaining, being the 
South Half of the Southwest Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (S/2 of the 
SW/4 of the SE/4) of Section 1, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, De Soto 
Parish, Louisiana; LESS AND EXCEPT: (5 acres) more or less, being 
described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of the SW/4 of the 
SE/4 of said Section 1, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, thence run North 
330 feet, thence West 660 feet, thence South 330 feet, thence East 660 
feet to the place of beginning: said land hereto containing 15 gross acres 
and 7.5 net acres, more of less, and being shown on that certain Map of 
Survey dated January 14, 1958, by A. S. Gibson, Civil Engineer, said plat 
being attached to that certain Sale and conveyance dated February 4, 1958, 
by Julian T. Thigpen to the Department of Highways of the State of 
Louisiana, which instrument is recorded in Book 216, page 410 of the 
conveyance records of De Soto Parish, Louisiana. The description is based 
on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone)., all as more particularly outlined on a plat 
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: WILLOW RESOURCES to Agency and by Resolution from the Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the Mineral Board 
to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 7.5 Tract Number: 38439 
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TRACT 38440 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on July 12, 2006, being more 
fully described as follows: A certain tract or parcel of land, excluding 
the beds and bottoms of all navigable waters, belonging to and not 
presently under mineral lease from State of Louisiana, Department of 
Transportation and Development, together with all of the improvements 
thereon and all rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and advantages 
thereunto belonging or in any wise appertaining, situated in the South 
Half of the Southwest Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (S/2 of the SW/4 of 
the SE/4) of Section 1, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, De Soto Parish, 
Louisiana, being described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner 
of the SW/4 of the SE/4 of Section 1, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
thence run North 330 feet, thence West 660 feet, thence South 330 feet, 
thence East 660 feet to the place of beginning; said land containing 5 
acres, more of less, and being shown on that certain of Map of Survey 
dated January 14, 1958, by A. S. Gibson, Civil Engineer, said plat being 
attached to that certain Sale and conveyance dated February 4, 1958, by 
Julian T. Thigpen to the Department of Highways of the State of Louisiana, 
which instrument is recorded in Book 231, page 600 of the conveyance 
records of De Soto Parish, Louisiana. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights., all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: WILLOW RESOURCES to Agency and by Resolution from the Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the Mineral Board 
to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5 Tract Number: 38440 
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TRACT 38441 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury on July 12, 2006, being more fully described as 
follows: All rights, title and mineral interest belonging to and not 
currently under mineral lease from the Ouachita Parish Police Jury, 
situated in Sections 26 and 35, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, being more fully described as follows: 1. Parcels 
R13084 AND R13085 A tract or parcel of land located in Section 26, 
Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, described as 
follows: From the Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 
4 East, run North 0 degrees 0 minutes East along the Section line a 
distance of 60.00 feet which is the North right of way of Parish Road and 
the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence continue North 0 degrees 0 minutes East 
along said Section line 211.71 feet to an iron pipe, thence run South 80 
degrees 48 minutes West a distance of 208.71 feet to an iron pipe, thence 
run South 0 degrees 0 minutes West a distance of 211.71 feet to an iron 
pipe, thence run North 80 degrees 48 minutes East along the North right of 
way line of said Parish Road a distance of 208.71 feet to the Point of 
Beginning and containing one (1) acre, more or less, all of which was 
acquired by Vernie Moore Viola as conveyed in Book 915, page 384, records 
of Ouachita Parish. AND From the Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 
17 North, Range 4 East, run North along section line 271.71 feet to an 
iron pipe and the seconds POINT OF BEGINNING seconds, thence continue 
North along section line 325.12 feet to an iron pipe, thence run South 38 
degrees 18 minutes 16 seconds West 332.33 feet to an iron pipe, thence 
South 97.73 feet to an iron pipe, thence run North 80 degrees, 48 minutes 
East 208.71 feet to the point of beginning and containing one (1) acre, 
more or less. 2. Parcels R14647 AND R14646 A one acre parcel of land 
situated in the Southeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter, Section 26, 
Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, 
run North along the East line of said Southeast Section a distance of 
1,322.14 feet to the Northeast corner of said Southeast Quarter of 
Southeast Quarter of Section 26; thence run South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 
seconds West along the North line of said Southeast Quarter of Southeast 
Quarter a distance of 452.78 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence 
continue South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds West along said North line 
of said quarter, a distance of 104.00 feet, thence run back South between 
parallel lines, one of which is the East line of vendor’s property 
established by survey by Alven B. Spence, registered surveyor, dated March 
26, 1969, recorded in Ouachita Parish Conveyance Book 915, page 391, a 
distance and depth of 416.00 feet, containing (1.0 acre) of land, more or 
less. AND ALSO Beginning at the Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 
17 North Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, run North along the 
East line of said Section a distance of 1,322.44 feet to the Northeast 
corner of said Southeast Quarter of Southeast Quarter of Section 26; 
thence run South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds West along the North 
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line of said Southeast Quarter of Southeast Quarter a distance of 556.78 
feet to a point, being the Northwest corner of that certain one acre tract 
acquired by this vendee from this vendor under deed dated July 24, 1969, 
recorded in Ouachita Parish Conveyance Book 920, at page 532, said point 
being the POINT OF BEGINNING proper: From said point of beginning thence 
continue South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds West along the North line 
of said Southeast Quarter of Southeast Quarter a distance of 209.22 feet 
to a point, said point being the Northeast corner of that parcel conveyed 
by this vendor, et ux to Milton L. Francis, Jr., et ux, as per deed 
recorded in Conveyance Book 993, at page 908; thence run South 9 degrees 
35 minutes 30 seconds East a distance of 212.70 feet to a point on the 
North line of property conveyed by this vendor to Billy Wayne Moore, as 
per deed recorded in Conveyance Book 916, Page 619; run thence North 89 
degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds East a distance of 70.70 feet to a point, 
said point being a corner of the property previously conveyed to Billy 
Wayne Moore, as aforesaid, thence run in a Southerly direction along a 
line parallel to the West line of said Southeast Quarter of Southeast 
Quarter a distance of 210 feet; thence run North 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 
seconds East a distance of 208.70 feet; thence run in a Northerly 
direction along a line parallel to the West line of said Southeast Quarter 
of Southeast Quarter a distance of 4 feet to the Southeast corner of 
property of the vendee herein, previously acquired from vendor as 
aforesaid; thence run South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds West a 
distance of 104 feet; thence run in a Northerly direction along the West 
line of that property acquired by vendee from vendor as aforesaid, a 
distance of 416 feet to the Point of Beginning, said tract containing in 
the aggregate, (1.4) acres, more or less. 3. Parcel R15675 A certain 
parcel of land in the Northwest Quarter of Southeast Quarter of Section 
26, T17N, R4E, being described as follows: From the Southeast Corner of 
said forty North along the East line of said forty and Gourd Bayou Road a 
distance of 510 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence continue North 
along the same line a distance of 150 feet; thence Westward parallel to 
North line of said forty a distance of 580 feet; thence South parallel to 
West line of said forty a distance of 150 feet; thence Eastward parallel 
to North line of said forty and intersection, with East line to Point of 
Beginning, containing (2) acres, more or less. 4. Parcel R14650 That 
certain three acre parcel of land situated in the Southeast Quarter of the 
Southeast Quarter of Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, being the West half of that certain six acre parcel 
marked seconds L.L. More seconds on the plat by Alven B. Spence, dated 
March 26, 1969, attached to partition deed between Frank W. Moore, et al, 
recorded in Ouachita Parish Conveyance Book 915, page 384, which three 
acre parcel is more particularly described as follows, to wit: Beginning 
at the Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, 
Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, run South 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds 
West along the South line of said Section 26 a distance of 972.33 feet to 
the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence continue South 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 
seconds West along the South line of Section 26 a distance of 353.19 feet 
to the Southwest corner of the Southeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter 
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of Section 26; thence run in a Northerly direction along the West line of 
said Southeast Quarter of Southeast Quarter of Section 26 a distance of 
370 feet; thence run North 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds East, parallel 
to the South line of Section 26, a distance of 353.19 feet; thence run in 
a Southerly direction parallel to the West line of said Southeast Quarter 
of Southeast Quarter of Section 26 a distance of 370 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING; said parcel containing (3.0) acres of land, more or less. 5. 
Parcel R85931 A certain tract of parcel of land situated in the Southeast 
Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (SE 1/4 of SE 1/4) of Section 26, 
Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and being 
more particularly described as follows, to wit: Commencing at the 
Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, proceed South 89 degrees 39 minute South 15 seconds 
West along the South line of said Section 26, a distance of 1,325.52 feet 
to the Southwest corner of the said SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 26; 
thence proceed North along the West line of said SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of 
Section 26, a distance of 370 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence, 
continue North along the West line of said SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 
26, a distance of 188.00 feet; thence proceed North 89 degrees 39 minutes 
15 seconds East parallel to the South line of said Section 26, a distance 
of 354.34 feet; thence, proceed North parallel to the West line of said SE 
1/4 of SE 1/4 of Section 26, a distance of 184.40 feet; thence, proceed 
North 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds East, parallel to the South line of 
said Section 26, a distance of 518.44 feet; thence, proceed in a Southerly 
direction, a distance of 145.58 feet to a point lying 452.73 feet from the 
East line of said Section 26, on a bearing of North 89 degrees 39 minutes 
15 seconds East; thence proceed North 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds 
East parallel to the South line of said Section 26 a distance of 14.99 
feet; thence, proceed in a Southerly direction parallel to the East line 
of said Section 26, a distance of 226.83 feet; thence, proceed South 89 
degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds West a distance of 887.78 feet to the POINT 
OF BEGINNING, containing (6.04) acres, more or less, and being subject to 
the right of way of Gourd Bayou Road and all other servitudes, easements 
and rights of way of record or usage. 6. Parcel R56904 A certain parcel of 
land situated in the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 26, T17N, R4E, 
Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, being more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southwest corner of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 
26, T17N, R4E, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, run North along the West line 
of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4, a distance of 742.40 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING; thence continue North along the same line a distance of 347.90 
feet; thence run South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds East along a line 
parallel to the South line of Section 26, a distance of 420.00 feet; 
thence along a line parallel with the West line of the said SE 1/4 of the 
SE 1/4 a distance of 20 feet; thence South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 
seconds East along a line parallel with the South line of Section 26 a 
distance of 244.08 feet; thence in a Southerly direction along a line 
parallel to the West line of said SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4, a distance of 210 
feet; thence run South 89 degrees 34 minutes 30 seconds East a distance of 
208.70 feet to the Easterly line of the F. W. Moore tract; thence in a 
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Southerly direction along a line parallel to the West line of said SE 1/4 
of the SE 1/4 a distance of 157.90 feet to the Southerly line of the F. W. 
Moore tract; thence South 89 degrees 39 minutes 15 seconds West a distance 
of 872.78 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING, being a portion of the F. W. 
Moore tract as shown on plat dated 3 26 1969, by Alven B. Spence Reg. 
Surveyor, recorded on COB 915, page 391 of the records of Ouachita Parish, 
Louisiana. 7. Parcel R13800 A certain parcel of land situated in the SW 
1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 26, T17N, R4E, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, 
being more particularly described as follows: From a 1 1/2 seconds iron 
pipe at the Southeast corner of Section 26, Township 17 North, Range 4 
East, measure South 88 degrees 40 minutes West along the South line of 
said Section a distance of 1,327.90 feet to the Southeast corner of the SW 
1/4 of the SE 1/4; thence North along the East line of said SW 1/4 of the 
SE 1/4 a distance of 794.30 feet to the Point of Beginning; thence 
continue North along the East line of said SW 1/4 of the SE 1/4 a distance 
of 264 feet; thence South 88 degrees 40 minutes West a distance of 
1,327.90 feet to the West line of said SW 1/4 of the SE 1/4; thence South 
along said West line a distance of 264 feet; thence North 88 degrees 40 
minutes East a distance of 1,327.90 feet to the Point of Beginning, 
containing (8.05) acres, and being shown on a plat attached to a deed 
recorded in Conveyance Book 761, page 740 of the records of Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana. 8. Parcel R15003 Lot Four described as: Being at a 
point on the East line of the quarter section 792 feet South of the 
Northeast corner of SW 1/4 of the SE 1/4, Section 26, Township 17 North, 
Range 4 East and run South along the quarter quarter section line, which 
is Moore Road, a distance of 264 feet; thence run West to the West line of 
said quarter quarter section line; thence run North along the West line of 
said quarter quarter section a distance of 264 feet; thence run East to 
the point of beginning, containing eight (8) acres, more or less, and 
being the same property identified by partition agreement among the 
Eppinette Heirs on file and of record in the Office of the Clerk of Court 
of Ouachita Parish, recorded in Conveyance Book 628, page 72. 9. Parcel 
R107250 A certain tract or parcel of land containing (1.45) acres, more or 
less, situated in the West Half of NE/4, Section 35, T17N, R4E, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, and being more particularly described as commencing at 
the Northeast corner of said West Half of NE/4; thence South 0 degrees 10 
minutes West along the East line of said West Half of NE/4 a distance of 
1,400.00 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence continue South 0 degrees 
10 minutes West along the East line of said West Half of NE/4 a distance 
of 200.00 feet; thence South 89 degrees 54 minutes West a distance of 
316.33 feet; thence North 0 degrees 09 minutes 30 seconds East a distance 
of 200.00 feet; thence North 89 degrees 54 minutes East a distance of 
316.36 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING, and being subject to all rights of 
way, easements, and servitudes of record. 10. Parcels R13499 AND R107893 
The West 1/2 from the Northeast Corner of the Northwest 1/4 of the 
Northeast 1/4 of Section 35, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, measure 
South 0 degree South 10 minutes West along the East line of said NW/4 of 
NE/4 a distance of 1,000 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING, from which point 
measure South 0 degrees 10 minutes West along said East line a distance of 
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200 feet; thence measure South 89 degrees 54 minutes West a distance of 
632.80 feet, more or less, to the East line of a 60 foot wide graded road; 
thence measure North 0 degrees 9 minutes East along the East line of said 
road a distance of 200 feet; thence measure North 89 degrees 54 minutes 
East a distance of 632.80 feet more or less to the POINT OF BEGINNING, 
containing (2.90) acres, more or less of the entire tract which was sold 
by Terrell G. Kincaid to Leon. F. Surrat by Deed dated February, 1970. 11. 
Parcel R14246 A certain tract or parcel of land containing (2.9) acres, 
more or less, situated in the W/2 of the NE/4, Section 35, T17N, R4E, 
Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and being more particularly described as 
commencing at the NE corner of said W/2 of the NE/4; thence South 0 
degrees 10 minutes West along the East line of said W/2 of the NE/4 a 
distance of 1,200.00 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING; thence continue South 
0 degrees 10 minutes West along the East line of said W/2 of the NE/4 a 
distance of 200.00 feet; thence South 89 degrees 54 minutes West a 
distance of 632.71 feet to the East line of Cox Road; thence North 0 
degrees 09 minutes East along the East line of Cox Road a distance of 
200.00 feet; thence North 89 degrees 54 minutes East a distance of 632.71 
feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING, and being subject of all rights of way, 
servitudes and easements of record. 12. Parcel R15025 A certain tract or 
parcel of land containing (1.45 acres), more or less, situated in the West 
Half of NE/4, Section 35, T17N, R4E, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and being 
more particularly described as commencing at the Northeast corner of said 
West Half of NE/4; thence South 0 degrees 10 minutes West along the East 
line of said West Half of NE/4 a distance of 1,400.00 feet; thence South 
89 degrees 54 minutes West a distance of 316.36 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING; thence continue South 89 degrees 54 minutes West a distance of 
316.35 feet to the East line of Cox Road; thence South 0 degrees 09 
minutes West along the East line of said Cox Road a distance of 200.00 
feet; thence North 89 degrees 54 minutes East a distance of 316.33 feet; 
thence North 0 degrees 09 minutes East a distance of 200.00 feet to the 
POINT OF BEGINNING, and being subject to all rights of way, easements, and 
servitudes or record. 13. Parcel R108008 From the NE corner of the NW 1/4 
of the NE 1/4 of Section 35, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, measure South 0 degrees 10 minutes West along the East 
line said NE 1/4 of the NE 1/4 a distance of 1,600 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING; THENCE South 0 degrees 10 minutes West along said East line a 
distance of 100.00 feet, more or less; thence South 89 degrees 54 minutes 
West a distance of 316.30 feet; thence North 0 degrees 09 minutes East a 
distance of 100.00 feet, more or less; thence North 89 degrees 54 minutes 
East a distance of 316.30 feet more or less, to the POINT OF BEGINNING, 
containing (.726) acres, more or less. 14. Parcels R86652 AND R86647 That 
certain piece or portion of ground, together with all the buildings and 
improvements thereon, and all the rights, way, privileges, servitudes, 
appurtenances and advantages thereunto belonging or in anywise 
appertaining, situated in the parish of Ouachita, State of Louisiana. 
Commence at the NE corner of NW1/4 of Section 35, T17N, R4E, Ouachita 
Parish, Louisiana, proceed South 00 degrees 10 minutes West, along the 
East line of said forty, a distance of 800.00 feet to the POINT OF 
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BEGINNING proper; thence, continue South 00 degrees 10 minutes West along 
the East line of said forty a distance of 200.00 feet; thence South 89 
degrees 54 minutes West, parallel to the North line of said forty, a 
distance of 217.80 feet, thence North 00 degrees 10 minutes East, parallel 
to the East line of said forty, a distance of 200.00 feet; thence North 89 
degrees 54 minutes East parallel to the North line of said forty a 
distance of 217.80 feet, back to the POINT OF BEGINNING proper, containing 
1.00 acre, more or less. Commence at the NE corner of the NW 1/4 of the NE 
1/4 of Section 35, T17N, R4E, Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, proceed South 00 
degrees 10 minutes West along the East line of said forty a distance of 
800.00 feet, thence South 89 degrees 54 minutes West, parallel to the 
North line of said forty, a distance of 217.80 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING PROPER; thence continue South 89 degrees 54 minutes West, 
parallel to the North line of said forty, a distance of 415.05 feet to the 
East line of a gravel road (60 feet wide), thence South 00 degrees 09 
minutes West, along the East line of said road, a distance of 200.00 feet, 
thence North 89 degrees 54 minutes East, parallel to the North line of 
said forty, a distance of 415.00 feet, thence North 00 degrees 10 minutes 
East, parallel to the East line of said forty, a distance of 200.00 feet, 
back to the POINT OF BEGINNING PROPER, containing (1.90) acres, more or 
less. 15. Parcel R14525 A certain parcel of land located in the Southwest 
quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 35, Township 17 North, Range 4 
East, particularly described as follows: From the NW corner of the 
Northwest quarter of the Northeast quarter of Section 35, Township 17 
North, Range 4 East, measure South 0 degrees 08 minutes West along the 
West line of said Northwest quarter of Northeast quarter and the Southwest 
quarter of the Northeast quarter a distance of 1,400 feet to the POINT OF 
BEGINNING; thence from said point continue South 0 degrees 08 minutes West 
along the West line of said Southwest quarter of the Northeast quarter a 
distance of 200 feet; thence measure North 89 degrees 54 minutes East a 
distance of 632.65 feet to the West line of a 60 foot wide graded road; 
thence measure North 0 degrees 09 minutes East along the West line of said 
road a distance of 200 feet; thence measure South 89 degrees 54 minutes 
West a distance of 632.70 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING, containing 
(2.90) acres, all as per plat made by J.C. Crawford, C.E., attached to 
deed of record in Conveyance Book 945, Date Register No. 631557, records 
of Ouachita Parish, Louisiana. 16. Parcel R15892 The South one half (S 
1/2) of the West one half (W 1/2) of Southeast Quarter (SE 1/4) of 
Southwest Quarter (SW 1/4) of Section 35, Township 17 North, Range 4 East, 
Ouachita Parish, Louisiana. The sixteen above described parcels are 
containing approximately in the aggregate approximately 62.646 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
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NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: “NO PORTIONS BIDS ALLOWED ON THIS TRACT.” 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: HODGES ENERGY LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the Ouachita 
Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 62.646 Tract Number: 38441


